

May 26, 2010

Project C100552.00

Ms. Patty Brunner Rachel Carson Trails Conservancy, Inc. P.O. Box 35 Warrendale, Pennsylvania 15086-0035

Baker Trail Access at Keystone Power Station

Dear Ms. Brunner:

On behalf of RRI Energy Northeast Management Company (RRI), GAI Consultants, Inc. (GAI) is informing the Rachel Carson Trails Conservancy (RCTC) that the section of the Baker Trail that runs within the boundaries of RRI's Keystone Power Station in Shelocta, Armstrong County, has been reopened. This section of trail is approximately 8,200 feet long and extends from Pennsylvania Route 210 (PA 210) to U.S. Route 422 (US 422). Access to this trail segment had been restricted since August 2007 due to a major construction project at the station.

The proximity of the Baker Trail to some newly constructed facilities led RRI to relocate a section of the trail within the property boundary. This relocated section of trail is shown on the attached map and has been blazed by RRI. RRI has also returned sections of trail impacted by construction to their preconstruction conditions. As before the temporary closure, it is RRI's understanding that trail maintenance is the responsibility of the RCTC.

RRI appreciates your patience and cooperation over the last three years and believes that the temporary closure was necessary to ensure the safety of all trail users. If you have any questions regarding the Baker Trail reopening, please contact Mr. John Kosinski of RRI at (724) 354-5618.

Sincerely,

GAI Consultants, Inc.

Ming a. Gesh

Michael A. Gesk, EIT

Lead Engineer

MAG/pmb

1055200-ltr-rctc-mag/tlg d1

Attachments

Pittsburgh Office

385 East Waterfront Drive

Homestead, PA 15120-5005

T 412.476.2000

F 412.476.2020

www.gaiconsultants.com

